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                  Welcome to Fed News:
Welcome to the 8th edition of Fed News and many thanks for all the contributions sent in for publication. A special thanks goes to Pauline Topham who has given me so much information for this issue.
As you know, the Federation also publishes Fed Talk bi-monthly which is essentially a social network where members of the Federation can air their views on internal issues specific to the Federation and its work. We hope that members will continue to use Fed Talk for internal purposes.
Here at Fed News we are working towards producing a Newsletter that will be our window on the world so to speak.  It will of course continue to produce Executive Committee and Branch news as it has done over the past year.

We would also aim to produce articles that are of interest to members, other blind and partially sighted people and also highlight the work that is going on in the organisation to policy and decision makers, friends, relatives and carers of blind and partially sighted people. With this in mind we hope that Federation will and Fed News will continue to be the voice of blind and partially sighted across the United Kingdom.
Please keep all your articles and reports coming in.  Please mark submissions, For Fed News.
The deadline for submitting pieces for the July issue is Tuesday 25th June.
Bill Campbell, Fed News Editor.


Executive Council News:

New officers – new ideas and ways of working!


Recently the following officers were elected:
President: Myself (Douglas Gilroy)

General Secretary: Bill Campbell
The remainder of the new team should hopefully be elected within the next few weeks. Once elected and in post, it is hoped that the team will continue with the process of modernising and moving the Federation forward; continue to fund raise; recruit members, especially younger members; review our campaigning and its delivery, including using modern means of social media. We now have a twitter account - @nfbuk; stimulate feelings of mutual support and achievement.

Work has already started on some of the above points. For example, on campaigning it is proposed to establish a campaigning coordinating group with a representative from each branch, to coordinate the simultaneous delivery of our campaigns at both local and national levels. In addition to our existing campaigns, it is proposed to launch a new campaign to ban parking at bus stops through legislation making it an offence. 
David Bates has been working with the Department for Transport, local authorities and branches on shared streets/spaces and has had some success in limiting their worst aspects or bringing about a change of viewpoint and understanding. I also have had discussions with RNIB and Guide Dogs on a range of ideas, including exploring the possibility of a joint lottery or similar bid to fund some of the activities that we might want to deliver mutually.
On the fundraising front, we are trying initially to secure the talents of an appropriate person through the voluntary route but in the meantime, have actively been seeking external funding ourselves. Hence, details of sources of possible funding which branches can apply to for project based schemes, have previously been circulated to branches. We are continually grateful to members and branches who financially donate to our work through either individually in one off donations or by regular standing order payments. Please keep up the good work.

In the last edition of Fed News, I urged all members to each try and recruit at least one new member this year. Can I request that you please redouble your efforts?  The more hands the lighter the workload.

Shortly we will be carrying out a review of our publicity materials and leaflets and to this end, I feel this would be an appropriate time to review and adopt a more modern revised forward looking logo.

I would like to conclude by thanking Executive Council members, Peter Westwood and Paul Roberts, who are not seeking re-election, for all their past work and efforts on behalf of the Federation. I look forward to welcoming and working with the new officers once elected, to move the Federation forward.    Douglas Gilroy, President
2013 Annual General Meeting and Conference:

The 2013 Annual General Meeting and Conference will be held in Glasgow on Saturday 20th July.  West of Scotland Branch is hosting the event and it will take place in the Premier Inn, Elmbank Gardens, Charing Cross, next to the Kings Theatre and only a short walk from Sauchiehall Street and other major Glasgow attractions. Glasgow Central Railway Station and Queens Street Railway Station are a 5 minute taxi ride from the venue as is Buchannan Bus Station.  All of these stations have direct links to all parts of the UK. 

Provisional timings are from 10am to 3:15pm. The hotel can provide accommodation for participants on the Friday (and Saturday if desired). Currently, the rates are as follows: Friday 19 July £50 per room (accommodating up to 2 people) and the Saturday £73 per room. Breakfast costs £8.25p per person. 
Booking of accommodation is something entirely between each participant and the hotel and not the Federation. It may be possible to secure rooms at a rate from £29 upwards but this rate varies daily and needs to be booked online at: www.premierinn.com. The call centre telephone for bookings is: 0871 527 8000.

 

It has been suggested that a conference dinner and networking event should be held on the Friday evening. Will Branches/participants please notify me through the office by 29th May if they wish to attend the Dinner.  The cost of the dinner would need to be met by each participant and not the Federation.
Whilst there will be no charge for refreshments and lunch for members, non-members attending as observers will be charge a day rate of £10 to cover tea, coffee and lunch.
 

Branches need to notify us of the names of their representatives and observers who are attending the A.G.M and Conference by Wednesday 29th May at the latest.  This will help us organise the event better.

Bill Campbell

Acting General Secretary
NFB NEWS ON SHARED SPACES  By David Bates

In recent weeks the Federation has provided technical information to Planners and Highway Engineers in the districts below at the request of local members who are monitoring or opposing possible Shared Space developments in their towns.   These Officers are the professionals who recommend the approval or rejection of plans which contain shared spaces.

Janice Long, London member and Councillor in Brent, is monitoring plans for the redevelopment of Harlesden town centre.

Philip Bacchus, (West Midlands) is attending meetings and monitoring the planned changes to Wolverhampton town centre.

Graham Cliff (Central) is involved with access issues in Manchester and Trafford, and has passed on NFB queries to Norman Baker Minister of Transport, with whom he is acquainted.

Sarah Gayton (WM), new sighted member is campaigning against Shared Space in Leek, Staffordshire.  

Stuart Hammer (WM) is monitoring redevelopment plans for West Bromwich, Sandwell.

Vaughan Rees is actively campaigning for the replacement of the pedestrian crossing in High Street, Warwick in conjunction with NFB and RNIB, and local press and radio, and is also pressing for an enquiry into the Shared Space accident where several people were injured whilst sitting outside a cafe in Stratford upon Avon last year.

Victor Jackson (Leeds), is arranging for Federation members to attend meetings in Leeds in April where Shared Space advocate Ben Hamilton–Bailey will be selling the advantages of this wonderful new idea.

Mike Hughes (WM), is RNIB WM Member representative, a member of a number of access committees in the Birmingham area, some of which he chairs, and is also chair of the London Midland Railway Access advisory group, most of which have various current changes planned.  

Sarah Gayton (W M), was a UN Observer in Kosovo, and is now planning a UN Disability Day in December, for which she is preparing to film a number of short video clips showing blind people in shared spaces.  These will be available for anyone to see on YouTube, she hopes to link them to all planning authorities, and also to get them featured on national TV.

At the moment Sarah is working with members Lord Colin Low, Vaughan Rees, David Bates, Graham Cliff, Victor Jackson and is seeking other Federation accomplices around the country.  

The Federation is not just a talk and grumble group, which expects to tell others what they should do, but more and more members are now taking an active part and finding that with NFB help they can create awareness among their town streetscape planners of how their decisions can include or exclude blind people from streets in their own area.   If the Federation can help you in your town please phone Julia at the Office on 01924 291313, or David Bates on 01902 880885. 
Will YOU join the team and help your local authority to here the voice of blind people?

Branch News:
London:

Eastbourne Weekend 2013 Update:  “Let’s Make a Song & Dance of It” & Social Weekend
London Branch of the National Federation of the Blind’s Eastbourne Weekend this year will take place as usual at the Afton Hotel, Eastbourne with full board from and including dinner on Friday 8 and including breakfast on Monday 11 November 2013.  On the Saturday and Sunday a light lunch will be served, comprising a sandwich of your choice with salad garnish, or soup and a roll and butter, plus a piece of cake or fruit, and tea or coffee.
The price will be £114 per person for two people sharing a twin or double-bedded en-suite room.  There are also a limited number of sole occupancy twin-bedded en-suite rooms at £129. 
During the Weekend there will be a free Bucks Fizz reception.  Jennie and Alistair McFadyen and members of the Downland Singers will lead a session of popular songs and songs from the Shows for you to join in. 
There will be a chance to learn the basics of Salsa, Line & Greek dances.  Alison Bishop and members of her Choir known as Angels with Attitude will lead a session of part singing.  Martin King who claims to be a second Elvis will run a Karaoke & Disco.  Janet Douglas of the Sussex Folk Association will teach us some English Country Dances.  Michael McEnery will again provide our usual Saturday evening dancing & entertainment.  There will also be our usual Sunday Quiz.  

This will again be a very popular Weekend and rooms are being taken up very quickly so, if you wish to join us, it is advisable to make your booking without delay.  Please make your cheque payable to 'Eastbourne Weekends' and send it to Ted Herbert at 39 Priory Avenue, Sudbury Hill, Wembley, HA0 2SB.  Ted’s telephone number is 020 8908 0232 and his email address is tedherbert@mmt21.f9.co.uk  Alternatively, payment can be made direct into the Bank Account as follows, but please telephone Ted beforehand to confirm availability:

Account Name: Eastbourne Weekends Account Number: 20441783.
Bank: Barclays. Branch: Station Road, Harrow. Sort Code: 20-37-16

Please give the Bank your name as a reference. Please contact Ted when you pay into the Bank, so that he can check the Bank Statement that it has safely arrived.   
Nottingham:

Report for FedNews  By Lisa Jones, Branch Chair

Since our last submission Nottingham Branch members have been organising their forthcoming 20th anniversary reunion social event for former and current members, continuing their input into the various improvement projects around the city and, by the time you read this report will have completed its exit collection at the Theatre.

Exit Collections are a quick and easy way to fundraise.  They take about half an hour on several days a week.  The trick is to cover all exits and be ready to go into position when the bell sounds at the end of the performance.  We took a spare night last year and raised nearly £200.

Nottingham is going through a station upgrade, installation of 2 new tramlines and improvements to the existing line.  We are disappointed at the removal of ticket inspectors on the trams in favour of validation points on the platforms.  We are struggling to come up with a solution for identifying where the Help Point is, as there seems to be no suitable tactile paving to guide you to something in the middle of a platform.  The Help Points include a telephone for assistance, ticket machines, one of 3 validation points and various other useful items.  At present we have a small area of spongy paving in front of them.  Any helpful ideas are welcome.  
Similarly, there will be neither talking ticket machines nor staff on the platform to help.  You are expected to use the telephone at the Help Point for assistance.  With various banks installing, or already installed, talking ATMs the technology must be out there somewhere.  
As for the station travellers around the East Midlands should take special note that Nottingham Station is closing for re-signalling work from 20 July to 25 August inclusive.  Details regarding replacement buses are on the website www.eastmidlandstrains.co.uk.  The timetables are there as well but, a word of warning, they do not match up to the 2-page information sheet.  If you come through Nottingham during the transition to the Station Hub and experience a poor service please complain.  Network Rail will not allow a staff increase because footfall is up and complaints are down.

Finally, our April meeting noted with great sadness the death of Lesley Kelly.  Stuart Jones, Chair during her time as Nottingham’s Branch Liaison Officer, and Lisa Jones, current Chair, attended her post-mass cremation on Friday 12 April.  The egroup will know how the day went but for those not on it, everybody was well looked after.  David’s son ensured all those without transport saved a fortune in taxi fares and saw several of us safely to trains at the end of the day.  Everybody has their tributes and Lisa Jones was glad to have known Lesley through both national Federation posts, RNIB and COTIS – Confederation of Transcribed Information Services.  She will be missed by many especially David, her children and grandchildren.  We wish them well and keep them in our thoughts.

West of Scotland:

The Report represents a brief outline of the most recent activities and achievements of the Branch up to end of March, 2013.

Branch Meeting 9th March, 2013:
In the Chairperson’s opening remarks, Margaret Cowie thanked David McKerral for producing the branch tape. Jim McKay was complimented on the content and tone of his branch reports. Douglas Gilroy was congratulated on becoming NFB President and for his recent interview on Playback Magazine 
Member’s attention was again drawn to the letter requesting life members to relinquish their life membership and become annual paying members.
Flag day Collection:

We are very grateful that two dates have been granted by the Management at Glasgow Central Station for us to hold can collections ‘Flag’ days. The first of these events on 6th April. 

NFB AGM, 2013:
Bookings have been made and deposits paid at the Premier Inn Hotel, Glasgow, for this event. Details have been conveyed to all NFB Branches.
W o S Branch attendance at this event has been agreed. Jim and Gerry will be our representatives, whilst Margaret Cowie, Myra, Margaret Gilroy, Maureen, Joyce & Alan, Brian, Peter and Angus will be attending as observers. Other Members are welcome to attend.
Douglas and Margaret Cowie are still trying to finalize arrangements for sighted assistance on the day. It was agreed that the Branch will pay the costs of sighted helpers.
It has been agreed to hold the social event/meal on the Friday evening. Those taking part in this aspect of the event will be required to pay their own way.
Jim McKay. 30th April, 2013

Wolly Kinder:

On Friday April 12th Wolly Kinder died suddenly in hospital from 
a heart attack.

Wolly had been General Secretary of the Federation in 1971 when I 
joined the Federation. Wolly had worked actively all his life for 
blind people. As a guide dog owner he was a representative for 
the Circle of Guide Dog Owners on the R.N.I.B. and as a member of 
the Federations Environment Committee came with me to our first 
deputation to the Guide Dog Council to seek representation on the 
Council. At that time there was no blind people on the Council. 

As a result the Guide dog liaison committee was set up and Wolly 
and I sat on that committee for ten years from 1974 till 1984.
I know Wolly was very respected by local people in SollyHull and 
on the Friday before his death was running a craft class.

It was very sad to learn of his death just as I went in to 
Lesleys funeral.

May they both rest in peace.
Jill Allen-King O.b.E.
Colin is on the mend:

Can I take this opportunity to thank all at NFB for the very kind card
of good wishes sent to me following my recent operation?  I returned to
see the surgeon after three weeks today and he gave me the very good news that, though the tumour on my kidney was cancerous, they had managed to remove it all and that it had not spread.  
The likelihood of a recurrence is slender, but they will monitor me at regular intervals for the next five years.  In the meantime I have been making an excellent recovery and will start going back to the House of Lords on Monday - though pacing myself for the first little while at least.

With thanks to everyone once again for all their support,

Very best wishes.

Colin Low.
Hello Pop Pickers: Colin makes the top 30!

In a recent poll of Britain’s 150 most influential disabled people carried out by the Disability News Service, Colin was voted in at No. 22.  Congratulations from all of us at the FED.  

Peter White came in at No. 7 and David Blunkett at No. 34.

To read the list visit http://disabilitynewsservice.com/2013/04/influence-index-test-post/  .
Benefits:

Q&A: Disability benefits and you:

BBC Business, 6 April 2013.
Please note:  This article contains Hyperlinks to other web sites.
Changes to disability benefits have come into force in some parts of the UK - marking the latest in a series of alterations to the welfare system.

New claimants in some of the North West and North East of England will now apply for Personal Independence Payments (PIP), rather than Disability Living Allowance (DLA).
The rest of the country will follow suit in the coming months as the system switches to the new form of financial support.

Disability benefits are extremely complex, and part of the aim is to simplify the claiming structure. However, the transfer has proved controversial. 

The government maintains the new system will be fairer, but some charities argue that thousands of people will see their financial support withdrawn.

What is DLA, and how will it be replaced?
The benefit is available to disabled people who have difficulty walking or getting around, or need help to look after themselves. It is tax-free and is not linked to people's income.

Over the next few months, this will be replaced for claimants aged 16 to 64 by PIPs. The new benefit requires an assessment, partly written, but often with a face-to-face assessment.

How much is paid through these benefits?
DLA is worth between £21 and £134.40 a week and are paid straight into a bank account.  There are two elements of the payments - the first is for care and the second for mobility. For example, those who need help for some of the day with preparing cooked meals receive £21 a week in the care component.

Under PIPs, the system is slightly simpler, with a daily living component of either £53 or £79.15 a week, and a mobility component of either £21 or £55.25.

How many people receive the benefit?
About 3.2 million people receive DLA. However by 2015, some 170,000 of these are expected to be ineligible for PIPs, while 150,000 will get a higher award, according to the DWP. By 2018, 500,000 will be ineligible, while 780,000 will receive the same as or more than they do currently.
What is the timetable for change?
New claimants living in Merseyside, North West England, Cumbria, Cheshire or North East England are now required to claim for PIPs, not DLA. From 10 June, all new claims from working-age people for disability benefits will be for PIPs and not DLA. Those who turn 16, see their circumstances change, or reach a review date from October will be asked to make a new PIP claim.  All other DLA claimants will receive a timetable letter from the DWP sometime between October 2015 and October 2017. Children and people aged 65 and over who already receive DLA will continue to do so.
What is the assessment process for PIPs?
Application forms include personal information and details of how a disability affects you.  This may be followed up with a referral for an assessment to test various activities. There will be regular reassessments of eligibility. 
How do I get more information about claiming?
The Department for Work and Pensions' enquiry line is 0845 850 3322 or textphone 0845 601 6677 and there is a government checker on how you may be affected. Many charities also offer free support and advice for those who are unsure about how they might be affected.

Government forces benefits claimants to use Windows XP and IE6

We can't handle your fancy Vista, Chrome, Linux or Macs around here! 

By Madeline Bennett , The Inquirer, Thu May 02 2013, 

THE UK GOVERNMENT has shown it's at the forefront of modern technology and online services with its latest form for claiming benefits online. Those who want to claim either Attendance Allowance, Disability Living Allowance or Overseas State Pension can simply visit the Gov.UK website, where they are then pointed to the Department of Work and Pensions (DWP) website to fill out a form online.
So far, so impressive, in that the government is allowing citizens to apply for benefits over the web, rather than having to fill out forms and send them in via the post or visit offices in person. However, it seems that many of those claimants could fall at the first hurdle due to some rather outdated stipulations about the computer systems supported by the DWP. "This service doesn't work with some modern browsers and operating systems," the DWP notes. "We are considering how best to provide this service in future. You may want to claim in another way."
That is putting it mildly. Normally, we'd take the time to go through these system requirements and highlight only the most interesting points, but in this case we've decided to make an exception and post them here in their full glory, as we couldn't word them better than the DWP.
"The service does not work properly with Macs or other Unix-based systems even though you may be able to input information.

"You are likely to have problems if you use Internet Explorer 7, 8, 9 and 10, Windows Vista or a smartphone. Clearing temporary internet files may help but you may wish to claim in another way.
"There is also a high risk that if you use browsers not listed below, including Chrome, Safari or Firefox, the service will not display all the questions you need to answer. This is likely to prevent you from successfully completing or submitting the form. You may wish to claim in another way."
And now on to the much more restricted list of what your computer needs to be running if you actually want to claim a benefit online. "The service was designed to work with the following operating systems and browsers. Many of these are no longer available:

· Microsoft Windows 98: Internet Explorer versions 5.0.1, 5.5 and 6.0, Netscape 7.2

· Microsoft Windows ME: Internet Explorer version 5.5 and 6.0, Netscape 7.2

· Microsoft Windows 2000: Internet Explorer version 5.0.1, 5.5 and 6.0, Netscape 7.2, Firefox 1.0.3, Mozilla 1.7.7

· Microsoft Windows XP: Internet Explorer 6.0, Netscape 7.2, Firefox 1.0.3, Mozilla 1.7.7."

For the few of you out there wanting to claim benefits online who manage to dig out some old Windows machine from a basement or loft running an old enough version of IE or Firefox, there are further obstacles to getting any money out of the government.
"This service is not available on Monday, Wednesday and Friday mornings from 1.00am to 1.30am because of essential maintenance work. We apologise for any inconvenience," warns the DWP.  Perhaps that's when their hamsters change shifts - you know, the ones that run inside wheels keeping government IT systems up and running.

We often speculate here at The INQUIRER that the government favours proprietary systems, and doesn't do enough to open up bid tenders to smaller suppliers and open source outfits. On the basis of the above evidence, we're concerned that the government is taking its mission to extremes.
Comment: This all assumes that the D.W.P. think that everyone has a computer in the first place, can use it and can see what is on the screen!!
Transport and Accessibility:

BLIND MAY TAKE COUNCIL TO COURT
BY BARBARA GOULDEN. Warwick Courier.
Blind people in Warwick are being advised to take the county council to court over its refusal to re-instate a zebra crossing as part of the High Street and Jury Street 'improvement' scheme which has left many feeling unsafe in the town centre.
The legal adviser for the Royal National Institute for the Blind (RNIB) sent a warning letter to county officers saying that if a controlled crossing was not installed on the historic street then the charity would back local members who wished to take legal action on the grounds of a breach of the Equality Act.

Local transport chiefs have always maintained that the four "shared platform" crossings across the adjoining streets were created after consultation with disabled groups. They say they will not be reviewing the situation again for at least another 12 months.

But regular visitors to Warwick, like 71-year-old Vaughan Rees, who lives in Sherbourne,said: "I was nearly run over while crossing High 

Street with my guide dog quite recently. And on another occasion I got stuck in the middle of the road when I tried to cross watched by my wife, who is sighted.

"As far as I'm concerned the county council has denied my access to the cash point outside Barclays Bank and the Quaker cafe, which I used frequently. As far as I'm concerned this refusal to reinstate a crossing has become more of a face-saving exercise than an issue of safety.

"Legal action may be our only option."

New ScotRail Passenger Assist Scheme:


Scotrail have made some improvements to the way Passenger Assist is booked.

Now disabled people will be able to book assistance for future train journeys by filling in their details online as part of a trial. The form will be available from the Disability and inclusion landing page: http://www.scotrail.co.uk/content/disability-and-inclusion

The form should only be used for assistance requests for journeys that are more than 24 hours in advance. This gives ScotRail time to process your request and confirm train times.
The form is not linked to the live timetable simply because not all trains can be reserved. However, if you know the specific times of the train you want, you can provide this information in the remarks section and this will help ScotRail to process your request more quickly. Before you use any station ScotRail recommend you book Passenger Assistance or check in advance to ensure facilities are accessible and functioning before you travel. The process may be made permanent depending on how popular online booking proves to be. Please note that all the other methods of booking assistance remain available. This is an additional method that will benefit everyone and especially those who want to utilise modern technology, those with hard of hearing or with speech impairment, those without time to visit a station and can be done away from specialised setting such as text relay services.
PARKING ON PAVEMENTS REPORT:

Guide Dogs recently commissioned a survey by independent polling experts YouGov into parking attitudes earlier this month, with a specific focus on parking on pavements.  
The survey shows that most drivers (54%) admit they park on the pavement. However, nearly five out of 10 drivers (48%) who said they park on a pavement haven't thought about the possible problems it causes to blind or partially sighted people. Many pavement parkers also haven't thought about the possible risk they pose to other vulnerable road users like the elderly (50%), and adults with prams (36%).

Guide Dogs have also launched a new e-activist online action for people to help them campaign by signing on-line petitions. Go to https://e-activist.com/ea-action/action?ea.client.id=113&ea.campaign.id=17937  if you would like to sign their petition.
Call for Talking Buses to be introduced:

Source: Third Force News, 22 April.
TALKING buses should be introduced to commuter routes in Scotland to aid blind and partially sighted people, according to a charity. Guide Dogs Scotland wants all buses fitted with new technology to announce routes, destinations and next stops.
The charity said blind and partially sighted people feel excluded from public transport because it lacked accessible information and that talking buses would make a “massive difference”.
A survey by the charity says blind and partially sighted people were being cut off from family and friends and forced to turn down jobs because buses did not cater for their needs. A total of 94% of people with sight loss who responded to the survey said they were unable to enjoy the freedom that others took for granted because they found travelling by bus so difficult.  Some 84% of respondents said they had been put off from visiting friends and family.

Guide Dogs chief executive Richard Leaman said: “Buses are a vital way for people with sight loss to get out and about freely and independently, but many feel excluded from bus travel because of a lack of accessible information.  “At present there is inconsistency within and between bus companies, which means some routes in some areas are fitted with audio-visual technology but, on many buses, passengers who are visually impaired have no help at all. “We call on the government to regulate to ensure that all buses are Talking Buses.”

Royal Bank of Scotland and NatWest roll out Talking ATMs:

RNIB Website.

Royal Bank of Scotland and NatWest announce that they will be rolling out Talking ATMs for blind and partially sighted customers from early 2014 as part of an upgrade of their ATM network. 

80 per cent of the 4,800 RBS and NatWest branded ATMs and in-branch Cash and Deposit machines will be speech enabled, with delivery completing in the middle of 2015. This means that blind and partially sighted people are able to plug in their earphones to be verbally guided through their transactions. 

We have been working closely with RBS and NatWest on developing the right solution for their blind and partially sighted customers and the move has fulfilled the banks' commitment to our Make Money Talk campaign. 

Lesley-Anne Alexander CBE, RNIB's Chief Executive Officer, said: "We are delighted that RBS and Nat west have joined our Make Money Talk campaign and are set to make just over 3,800 of its ATMs speech enabled, benefiting thousands of people with sight loss. We believe banks in the UK should provide ATMs with audio facilities for their blind and partially sighted customers, across their ATM networks, and now call for other banks to follow RBS and Nat west's example." 

Ross McEwan, RBS and NatWest Retail Banking CEO said: "As one of the largest ATMs providers in the UK, we want to help our customers bank with us in the simplest and most convenient way possible, and we know from our discussions with the RNIB how important Talking ATMs are in improving accessibility and independence for our blind and partially sighted customers. I'm delighted that this enhancement to our ATMs will provide customers with greater access and choice." 

Read more about the RNIB “Make Money Talk” campaign at 
http://www.rnib.org.uk/getinvolved/campaign/yourmoney/cashmachine/pages/make_money_talk.aspx 

EMOTIONAL SUPPORT:

In March at the Scottish Liberal Democrats conference Mhaire Thurston, who lectures on counselling at the Abertay University, Dundee, presented the latest evidence on emotional support for sight loss. She said that very little support is in place to help people when they are first told they will lose their vision. 
The fringe meeting was organised by RNIB Scotland. Mhairi also presented her latest research findings about the benefits of providing effective emotional support for those affected by sight loss. Many compare the impact of losing their sight to bereavement. Every day in Scotland, ten people begin to lose their sight, but only a tiny percentage will be offered emotional counselling, despite the devastating impact it can have on people’s lives. In fact, one RNIB survey found that, after first diagnosis, 23 per cent of people losing their sight still weren’t even certain of the name of the condition that caused it. The RNIB is currently campaigning for funds to provide someone to give emotional support and advice to patients who have just been diagnosed with permanent sight loss.

Mhairi Thurston is also the Chair of the VISION 2020 VINCE (Vision Impairment Network for Counselling and Emotional support) Group

EQUALITY ADVISORY SUPPORT SERVICE (EASS) 
There is a new Equality Advisory Support Service (E.A.S.S), which replaces the E.H.R.C. (Equality and Human Rights Commission) helpline.

E.A.S.S. is there for individuals from anywhere in Great Britain who need more expert advice and support on discrimination than is available from local organisations. As well as explaining what rights and remedies you have under discrimination legislation, the service can help guide you on informal resolution or mediation to solve a problem; or help you find an accessible legal service, establish whether you are eligible for legal aid, or if not, prepare and lodge a claim on your own account. 

The E.A.S.S. can't provide representation in court, or give advice on proceedings once a claim has been issued. The service isn't available for the use of solicitors or other professional advisers.
These are the contact numbers: phone 0800 444 205 or textphone 0800 444 206. Their website for the Equality Advisory Service is http://www.equalityhumanrights.com/about-us/equality-advisory-support-service/ 
FIRST PUBLIC HEALTH INDICATOR FOR EYE HEALTH:

Eye health professionals welcomed the first ever Public Health Indicator for eye health when it came into force on April 1st, 2013. 


As part of the new Public Health Outcomes Framework, the Indicator will track changes in the numbers of people who are certified as blind or partially sighted and have lost their sight from one of the three major causes of preventable sight loss: glaucoma, wet age-related macular degeneration and diabetic retinopathy. 

It will ensure that eye health is on the agenda of every newly created Health and Wellbeing Board across England. For the first time, commissioners of public health have the responsibility to tackle sight loss in their local communities.  A new briefing ‘Preventing avoidable sight loss: a public health priority’ has been launched to support eye health professionals in raising awareness of the indicator. The briefing was jointly produced by medical organisations. 
The briefing is available to download at:  http://www.commissioningforeyecare.org.uk/commhome.asp?section=00013001000100040001&search=Preventing+avoidable+sight+loss%3A+a+public+health+priority 
COMMENT: This makes sense. If you do not have numbers, how can you tell if fewer people are losing their sight?
RNIB RECEIVES GRANT OF £240,000 TO TEST ELECTRONIC CERTIFICATES OF VISION IMPAIRMENT:
RNIB has been awarded this for a three year project to test electronic Certificates of Vision Impairment (CVI). A CVI, signed by an ophthalmologist, acts as a formal trigger to register a patient with social services as a blind or partially sighted person and so provides access to a care assessment for rehabilitation support.

The project will be run in partnership with the CVI Certifications Office based at Moorfields Eye Hospital. It will pilot and evaluate an electronic CVI (eCVI) to simplify and speed up the certification process and enable blind and partially sighted people to access help and support more quickly and so improve their quality of life.

Research has highlighted barriers and delays in the certification and registration process so that for many people with sight loss the process is long, complicated and fraught with frustrations. Data from the CVI is essential to plan and commission services as it can highlight numbers losing their sight in each local authority area each year, and indicate when people are going blind unnecessarily, due to treatable conditions.


The grant is awarded by the Department of Health as part of its £5.5 million improvement fund. 

For the full story please go to the RNIB web site:  http://www.rnib.org.uk/professionals/health/services/nbmagazine/news/Pages/CVI.aspx 
Comment: Let’s hope this project goes better than other government data-base plans. Many people have a tedious and upsetting wait for help. The collection of statistics by local authorities is no longer compulsory so accurate figures are impossible. Welcome as this is, it points to the need for the NFB to continue as a separate independent voice.
ARE THE STAFF YOU DEAL WITH UP TO SPEED?

Quality assurance standards and professional development opportunities for employment practitioners supporting blind and partially sighted people into employment.

This very useful document from the RNIB identifies quality assurance standards that exist for the delivery of services that support blind and partially sighted people into employment, and professional development opportunities for accreditation to those standards.

Visit the RNIB's 'Standards and accreditation' page for this document and other standards and accreditation that may be of use to employment professionals working with blind and partially sighted clients. Details from the RNIB website at:  http://www.rnib.org.uk/Search/Pages/results.aspx?k=Quality%20assurance%20standards%20and%20professional%20development%20opportunities%20for%20employment%20practitioners%20supporting%20blind%20and%20partially%20sighted%20people%20into%20employment.&s=All%20Sites 
SETTING PRIORITIES ABOUT SIGHT LOSS AND VISION: 
A survey last year asked people to identify unanswered questions about the prevention, diagnosis and treatment of sight loss and eye conditions that patients, carers and eye health professionals wished to see answered. An amazing 2,200 people responded to the survey generating 4,461 questions. The questions have been checked and where there were duplicates, or very similar submissions, these have been combined. The list of questions has then been categorised into 12 different eye disease/condition categories and throughout March and April 2013 Fight for Sight asked people to rank the top ten questions for each of ten disabling eye  conditions.
When this information has been analysed, Fight for Sight will publish the results on its web site and people will be able to comment. Their web site address is: http://fightforsight.org.uk/ 
GOVERNMENT FUNDING FOR TRAINING IN IT:
For the general public, apps are application software, short programs that do something useful.

Up to 200 blind and visually impaired people are to be trained to use a package of smartphone apps that can help with communication and everyday tasks, with £14,000 of funding (£70 per person) The training is for an app bundle for Android smartphones named “Georgie”,. It was developed by husband and wife Roger and Margaret Wilson-Hinds through their company Screenreader.net. 
The apps help blind and visually impaired people operate smartphones using functions such as voice-assisted touch-screen operation, and also help people with daily tasks such as catching public transport, reading printed text aloud and navigation outdoors 
The free training sessions will be available at 30 locations across the UK with funding from the Department for Work and Pensions (DWP) but provided by the charity Communication for Blind People. This is the parent organisation of Screenreader.net. As well as funding the trainers’ time, the money will help buy phones and develop learning resources including Braille and large print manuals.

The app training programme is part of a three million pound government funding project entitled Strengthening Disabled People’s User Led Organisations, launched in July 2011.Sessions will begin in May, and blind and visually impaired people can find out more by emailing: reply@screenreader.net .

NEW GUIDANCE FOR COMMISSIONING GLAUCOMA SERVICES:
New guidance for commissioners of glaucoma services has been launched. The guidance was jointly written by leading eye care clinicians, with support from experienced clinical commissioners at the National Association of Primary Care, Royal College of General Practitioners and the Department of Health’s Right Care Team. The Royal College of Ophthalmologists, the College of Optometrists and the UK Vision Strategy team supported the development of this guidance.

In the coming months, further guidance will be published on improving services for: age-related macular degeneration, cataract, diabetic retinopathy, low vision, oculoplastics and urgent eye care. The following web site may give more information: http://www.college-optometrists.org/en/commissioning/guidance-for-commissioners.cfm .

Finally:  Hopefully, you will have found this newsletter both interesting and informative. Please keep articles and reports coming for inclusion in future issues.  Please mark your submissions For Fed News.
The deadline for the July issue is Tuesday 25th June
Bill Campbell. Fed News Editor.

N.F.B.U.K.  Contact details.  NFBUK, Sir John Wilson House, 215 Kirkgate, Wakefield, West Yorkshire, WF1 1JG, Tel: 01924 291313, Email: admin@nfbuk.org .

Disclaimer: Whilst making all reasonable efforts to provide correct information, NFBUK cannot guarantee that the data provided by this Newsletter is accurate in every respect. Contents are passed on for recipient‘s information only, and NFBUK does not endorse and is not responsible or liable for any content, advertising, products, or other materials on or available from included projects, websites or resources. 
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